Accessible Information Standard

Since 1 August 2016, the Accessible Information Standard (AIS)
has been in place. The AlS aims to make sure that disabled
people get information in a way that they can access and
understand. To find out more W: http://bit.ly/2cLFXFg

m Healthwatch wanted to understand the impact that the
legislation had had on people’s experiences of using local
health and social care services over the last 12months.

m During autumn/ winter 2017, Healthwatch carried out a series
of visits to gather people’s feedback, in addition to a running

survey.

The AIS legislation is applicable
to patients or carers with a
disability, impairment or sensory
loss, therefore the engagement
that Healthwatch carried out was
targeted at these specific groups.
During this work, Healthwatch
reached 70 people and received
39 survey responses.

It soon became clear through the
survey that there is a lack of
public awareness of the AlS. 28
respondents (72%) reported not
having heard of the legislation.
Of these, 20 individuals (71%)
reported using primary care
services in the first instance,
which highlights the importance
of these services in raising
awareness of the AlS with the
public.

Almost half of respondents
that had not heard of the AlS
had a disability, impairment
or sensory loss that would be
recognised by the legislation.

25 respondents (65%) felt that
services provide information in a
way that they require, however
they often reported needing to
be proactive in asking for
accessing it, rather than it being
offered.

In general Healthwatch found
staff have good knowledge of
the need to support people with
communications needs, however
they are not always aware of
the AIS or its requirements on
how they operate.
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Healthwatch would like to thank the members of the public that contributed to this project as well as the
organisations that supported them, including RNIB, Royal United Hospital Bath, BaNES Clinical Commissioning
Group (CCG), B&NES Council, South Gloucestershire CCG and South Gloucestershire Council.
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1) Recognising good practice: 2) Recognising good practice:

3) Recognising good practice:

What will happen next?

Healthwatch will hold an event for health and social care providers, during
which we hope people will be able to share learning around implementing
the AIS and explore further work that their organisations can do to improve
the experiences of patients and carers.
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